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RESPONSES TO THE CITY OF WESTMINSTER 
Public Works Department, Engineering Division 
Letter Dated January 18, 2000 
 
 
6-1 This information is included in Table B.9-1 of the SEIR. 
 
6-2 The construction of the proposed water line would impede northbound traffic on Bolsa Chica 

Road as suggested. This is described in the Draft SEIR as a significant impact and mitigation 
measures have been proposed to reduce this impact; however, the blockage of lanes would 
remain significant despite the proposed mitigation. An alternative route (see Section D of the 
SEIR) would need to be selected to further reduce traffic impacts to Bolsa Chica Road. It may 
be possible to keep two northbound lanes available at various locations during construction, but 
more detailed construction planning would need to be undertaken to determine this. The Draft 
SEIR proposes the preparation of detailed traffic control/management plans (Mitigation 
Measure T-1) to be reviewed by each city along the pipeline route. This coordination with each 
city should help minimize adverse effects to the degree possible. 

 
6-3  This was a typographical error in the document. The text of document has been corrected. 
 
6-4 The Draft SEIR describes the east-west crossing of Bolsa Chica Street in Section B.6.1. Please 

also see the water line alignment maps presented in Appendix 1 of the SEIR. This crossing, as 
well as other planned construction activities in public streets, would result in significant 
temporary impacts to traffic. More detailed construction planning would be needed to determine 
the exact methods for crossing Bolsa Chica Road (see the response to Comment 6-2 above). 

 
6-5  Section C.9.2.2 analyzes the potential impacts of disruption to access for all properties along 

the route and identifies mitigation measures. These measures are designed to ameliorate access 
and other problems caused by construction in the vicinity of Churchill Avenue and other 
streets. 

 
6-6 It is true that the alignment changes between the inner and outer northbound lanes of Bolsa 

Chica Road. This is to avoid disruption to existing utilities that are located under the street. 
Please note that the Draft SEIR has recommended the development of a comprehensive traffic 
control plan to manage the consequences of the construction on local traffic. All cities affected 
by the construction would be afforded an opportunity to review this plan and impose conditions 
on construction consistent with local permitting authority. We believe this measure would help 
minimize adverse effects on traffic during construction, although the SEIR still concludes that 
these temporary impacts would remain significant. 


